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New Team Members at BRWC

On the Cover:
Common Snapping Turtle radiograph revealing eggs.  

Dear Friends of Wildlife —

We have officially reached the first anniversary in our new facility!  With summer in full 
swing, we have 15 dynamic, committed interns supporting our work, campers learned 
about wildlife and their habitat, and our rescue, rehabilitation and release activities are 
at full steam!
    
I am happy to report that there have been some new additions to BRWC over the past few 
months.  In March, the Board voted to add four additional members to its ranks: Timothy 
Bates, Susan Galbraith, Judy Landes, and Russ McKelway. (See article in this issue).  
    
And, I am very pleased to announce our newest addition—Chris Scott—who began on 
May 1 as our Executive Director.  We are fortunate to have Chris in this leadership position 
and hope you will each get to know him over time. 
    
This will be my last “Letter from the Chair” and, instead, there will be a “Letter from the 
Executive Director” in this spot.  I leave the other half of this page for Chris to introduce 
himself to you!

Thank you for all you do to help us help our native wildlife survive and thrive!

With best regards, 
Lisa Goshen

It has been a whirlwind since I started May 1 as the Executive Director 
of the Blue Ridge Wildlife Center. I have been impressed daily with the 
staff, volunteers, and Board Members of this organization. Our mission 
is a weighty one and I am excited to join the team. 

I have spent my life’s work in nonprofits in a variety of settings and 
missions. I have served with youth, assisted with disaster recovery, 
and worked to improve standards of housing in the region. In between 
positions, I served as a consultant with a variety of nonprofits, advis-

ing on startup operations, strategic planning, and media relations, among other areas.  

I live in Winchester and have been involved in the community in several ways. I serve on 
the Board of Directors of Habitat for Humanity Winchester, Frederick, and Clarke. I coach my 
oldest daughter’s Destination Imagination team. I am involved in my church and am work-
ing towards a long-term personal goal of earning my doctorate—which I should do by May, 
2018.  I have rediscovered a long-buried interest in running over the past year or so, com-
pleting  several half marathons in the past couple of months. I may not be fast, but I can go 
the distance and I enjoy the process—an approach that suits many areas of my life. 

My wife, Heather, is an artist and an art teacher at John Handley High School in Winchester. 
She also operates her own studio, Lightning Bug Hollow Studios, where she works in a 
variety of media, including painting, pottery, jewelry and more. We have two daughters, 
a 6th grader and a 3rd grader. 

I am excited and eager to join the incredible staff of BRWC to meet the mission of protect-
ing native wildlife in our region.  We are all connected on this planet and we have a respon-
sibility for one another. Whether wildlife or humans, all are deserving of care and protec-
tion. The Blue Ridge Wildlife Center is uniquely poised to play a vital role in this effort of 
care. It is an honor to be a part of this work.  Please stop by and see our community’s great 
facility for native wildlife—I look forward to meeting and thanking each of you for your 
steadfast support to our mission!  Your continued support is so important to us!

Chris Scott
Executive Director
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COVER STORY

    In the past year, we have performed 
over 100 surgeries at our wildlife hos-
pital. Of these, nearly 25% were or-
thopedic surgeries on turtles.  Almost 
all of these injuries had been caused 
by vehicles. Some turtle fractures 
require minor repairs that can be 
accomplished by splinting or pulling 
together bone edges with hook-and-
eye closures or other hardware while 
under sedation. Others require more 
invasive surgeries to repair fractured 
bones, especially if the fracture is 
not very fresh.  Snapping turtles can 
be especially challenging due to the 
strength of the fixators required to 
stabilize severe fractures.   As these 
large turtles can be difficult to get 
eating after surgery, feeding tubes are 
placed while they are anesthetized 
for surgery. Reptile bones can take 
three months to heal—much longer 
than avian or mammal bones—so it is 
important that we stabilize the bones 
as well as possible and keep patients 
well-fed.

  Being in the new hospital this past 
year has enabled the staff to provide 
immediate and improved care for 
wildlife with traumatic injuries.  In the 
past, radiographs and surgeries had to 
be scheduled in advance, the animals 
were transported to a local small animal 
hospital for necessary procedures, and 
then returned to the Center’s small 
facility for post-procedure care.  Trans-
portation adds significant stress to wild 
animals and, in some cases, can even 
result in death.
    The flow of our new hospital suite 
allows for very smooth and rapid transi-
tions to minimize stress on the animal. 
An animal with a fracture, if otherwise 
stable, can be sedated in our treatment 
room and immediately moved to the 
adjacent imaging room for radiographs.  
If surgery is deemed necessary, the ani-
mal is moved to the adjoining surgery 
room.  When we need to reassess post-
surgical progress, we can easily sedate 
a patient and get new radiographs to 
confirm healing. 

    Another 25% of the surgeries were 
avian surgeries—most of these were 
orthopedic in nature, while a handful 
were soft tissue procedures, includ-
ing removal of foreign bodies that had 
been ingested or severe wound repairs. 
When birds are struck by vehicles or 
sustain other traumatic injuries, many 
require surgical repair. A lucky few can 
heal with bandaging alone. For birds 
that require surgical repair, the prog-
nosis is significantly better when the 
fracture was closed at intake, meaning 
the bone had not poked through the 
skin and been contaminated prior to 
being admitted. Nearly half of the avian 
orthopedic surgeries we performed in 
the past year were open at intake, and 
despite this, we had a >80% release rate 
on birds where surgical repair was per-
formed. Time is a significant factor in 
any fracture, but this is especially true 
with birds. Waiting even a few hours 
between the traumatic event and treat-
ment can mean the difference between 
life and death. In that time, a fracture 

The Difference 
a Year Can Make

ABOVE: Dr. Riley (right) and volunteer Janie Beal 
perform surgery to remove foreign body from a
Turkey Vulture.  Photo by Jessica Andersen

RIGHT: Radiographs are taken of the Turkey Vulture.
Photo by Dr. Jen Riley

BELOW: Common Snapping Turtle hit by vehicle.  
Photo by Dr. Jen Riley

By Jennifer Riley, DVM
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that was closed can become open or 
an open fracture can become severely 
contaminated. 
    Some of the surgeries performed in 
the past year were quite unique, such 
as a hernia repair on a Groundhog and 
a partial hind leg amputation on a Gray 
Tree Frog, though most major surgeries 
we performed were on broken wings or 
broken shells.  In addition to the more 
invasive surgeries, we performed 60 
minor surgical procedures, including 
the treatment of many abscesses and 
lacerations most commonly caused by 
cat attacks. Feline mouths harbor very 
dangerous bacteria and their sharp 
teeth introduce these bacteria deep into 

tissues before pulling out and often clos-
ing the wound as it exits. Without proper 
antibiotics and drainage, the vast major-
ity of these animals would not survive.
    In addition to surgical procedures, we 
have performed over 300 non-surgical 
procedures that require anesthesia. 
These include things such as physi-
cal therapy, bandage changes, wound 
cleanings, and radiographs. Not every 
patient needs to be anesthetized for such 
procedures, but in painful or high-stress 
patients, anesthesia can make the situa-
tion safer and less stressful for both the 
patient and the staff involved. 
    We are incredibly lucky to have a 
digital x-ray machine at the Center. In the 
past year, we have taken over 500 images 
on more than 150 patients. This number 
would not have been possible without 
the convenience of on-site radiology. Not 
only are we able to get initial radio-
graphs easily, but we can closely moni-
tor the progress of healing fractures by 
taking periodic radiographs throughout 
treatment. Because the x-rays are stored 
digitally on a computer, we can easily 
email the radiographs to other veterinar-
ians for consult.  
    We also have the benefit of an in-house 
laboratory. This has allowed us to do 
bloodwork on over 150 patients so that 
we can track an individual’s response 
to treatment. We have also used our 
in-house lead machine to test for lead 
in over two dozen raptors, only two of 
which were negative for the toxic metal 
to which they are exposed by eating 
from carcasses contaminated with lead 
shot. Over 650 fecal floatation tests were 
run in the lab this past year to help us 
assess and treat any parasitic infections 
occurring at the Center. Lastly, we have 
performed over 90 in-house necropsies 
to help determine cause of death in situ-
ations where the cause was unclear. 
    Having this hospital facility has truly 
allowed our staff to perform the high-
est quality of wildlife veterinary care 
available. This means we can do a better 
job getting these animals treated and 
returned to the wild quickly and most 
importantly that we can gain a better 
understanding of the issues threatening 
our native wildlife.

TOP LEFT:  Osprey recovering from surgery of 
pinning two open fractures of the distal radius 
and ulna.  Photo by Dr. Jen Riley

CENTER LEFT:  Bald Eagle in surgery to clean 
out a soft tissue wound with maggots and dead 
muscle tissue.  Photo by Jessica Andersen

CENTER RIGHT:  Dr. Riley places an external fixator 
on a Barred Owl humerus.  Photo by Jessica Andersen

BOTTOM:  A young Red Fox is assessed for signs of 
infection in metacarpals due to a puncture wound 
to leg.  Photo by Jessica Andersen
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25% of the surgeries performed at the Center this past year were on 
turtles of three species: the Eastern Box Turtle, the Eastern Painted 
Turtle, and the Common Snapping Turtle. 90% of these turtles were 
admitted to the Center as a result of a vehicle strike. 
From June 2016 - June 2017 we performed 18 fracture repair surgeries, 
eight aural (ear) abscess treatments, and seven amputations. 

Turtle Surgery and Rehabilitation

Upper Shell Fracture    
    This Common Snapping Turtle was 
hit by a vehicle and came to the Center 
with a fracture of her carapace (upper 
shell). Many people do not realize that 
the turtle shell is made of bone—this is 
living tissue and fractures are extremely 
painful, just as a broken bone would 
be for a human. As soon as a patient 
comes to the hospital with a fracture 
like this, strong pain medications are 
administered immediately. If the patient 
is sufficiently stable, anesthesia is then 
induced with injectable drugs. These 
water turtles can hold their breath for 
very long periods of time and cannot be 
masked down with gas anesthetics like 
birds or mammals.  Once under anesthe-
sia, surgical repair can begin.
     Turtle fractures are flushed with lots 

Jaw Fracture 
    This turtle 
came to us 
after being hit 
by a vehicle. 
In addition to 
a fracture of 
the carapace, 
this turtle 
had a double 
fracture of its mandible (lower jaw). 
Part of the repair included a paperclip 
brace holding the two halves of the left 
mandible together and a brace splinting 
the fracture at the midline.  A bandage 
of masking tape was used to hold the 
mandible in place temporarily.  The 
carapace fracture was directly over 
the spine, which often leads to paraly-
sis and warrants euthanasia in many 
turtles.  This patient was lucky because 
the carapace damage, though covering 
a large area, was relatively superficial 
and only went into the muscle layer 

of sterile saline and the patient is exam-
ined for any punctures into the coelom, 
the body cavity, that would greatly 
reduce the chances of survival. In many 
cases, fractures are not fresh enough 
to simply pull the bones back together. 
Unlike humans, snapping turtles rarely 
come into the hospital as soon as an 
injury happens. If the fracture occurred 
greater than 24 hours before admit-
tance, we often need to drill away the 
unhealthy tissue on the edges to freshen 
them for ideal fracture repair condi-
tions. Once this is done and we have 
determined that the remaining pieces 
of bone are still bleeding and viable, we 
can begin to pull the fracture together. 
    In some cases, if the two fractured 
segments are pulling apart with great 
strength, surgical screws may need to 
be placed in the carapace. Then the 
fracture can be pulled together using 
surgical wire.  In this case, there was not 

By Jennifer Riley, DVM

ABOVE: Drilling carapace with dremmel to freshen 
edges prior to final flushing and zip tie placement.  
Photo by Jessica Andersen

BELOW: Glued zip tie mounts show how the 
fracture was pulled together.  Photos by Dr. Jen Riley

a significant amount of tension on the 
fracture line so screws were not needed.  
Instead, zip tie mounts were glued to ei-
ther side of the fracture line with epoxy.  
Zip ties could then be used to pull the 
fracture together.  We never use epoxy 
or other material across the fracture line 
itself as this can create a physical barrier 
between two segments that are trying to 
heal together. Using epoxy or glue over 
the fracture line can also prevent drain-
age and cause severe infections. 
    After three months in care, this turtle’s 
zip tie fixator was removed and the turtle 
was returned back to her point of origin. 
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General Turtle Ecology

just below the shell.  The fracture could 
not be pulled together as pieces of the 
shell were missing entirely, but this area 
was instead managed as an open wound. 
Early on, wet-to-dry bandages were used 
to help clean that area, then honey ban-
dages were used to keep the open wound 
clean and encourage healing.  Over time, 
this area has started to harden up and 
will continue to do so after release until 
it is nearly as hard as the shell itself. 

    Turtles take a long time to recover, but each turtle is incredibly important. The 
Common Snapping Turtle is an important aquatic scavenger. They are considered 
the vultures of the underwater world. They also keep other populations in check 
by predating upon animals when they are plentiful (e.g. goslings and ducklings in 
the Spring).  Many turtle species are declining in many areas due to habitat loss, 
vehicular collisions, and pollution. Since so many of their problems are caused by 
humans, the Center is very passionate about educating the public to prevent such 
injuries and fixing these injuries when they do occur. 
    Turtles begin awakening in the Spring and start crossing roads to find food and 
mates.  Please be aware of these creatures while you are driving and help turtles 
safely cross the road in the direction they were moving when it is safe to do so. 
Never pick a turtle up by its tail as this can cause severe spinal damage and 
paralysis. Turtles should never be relocated beyond the opposite 
side of the road as diseases can be spread to other 
locations with this practice.  If you find a turtle that may 
have been injured on the road, please call the Center for 
advice right away so the animal can get the care it deserves.

Mycoplasma Turtle
    Upper respiratory infections are one 
of the most common issues we see in 
turtles with one 
big exception of 
hit by car cases. 
There are many 
causes of up-
per respiratory 
infections, but 
one of the most 
common is an 
infection called 
mycoplasmosis. This infection is one 
of the many concerns when turtles are 
released away from their home area. 
Many turtles are asymptomatic carriers 
and appear healthy, but can be carrying 
this disease. Other turtles with overlap-
ping home areas may have already been 
exposed, but if you release a turtle in a 
new area, you are releasing the disease 
to that area with the turtle and poten-
tially making the entire population sick. 
To make matters worse, turtles released 
outside their home area will spend all of 
their time trying to get home. This leads 
to the disease being spread farther than 
it ever would have spread naturally. 
Turtles with swollen eyes and nasal 
discharge like the one seen here are 
likely suffering from mycoplasmosis and 
should come to the Center for treatment 
right away. Though we can treat the 
symptoms, the turtle must be released 
exactly where it was found so that we 
do not expose other to the disease. 
Being exact about the found location is 
extremely important with all animals 
for their survival, but with some species, 
including turtles, it can be critical to the 
survival of the entire population. 

    Once snapping turtle fractures like 
this turtle’s mandibular one are aligned 
under anesthesia, we frequently put 
feeding tubes in these turtles so that 
we can safely provide nutrition as they 
heal. In this case, to help the mandibular 
fracture heal, we did not offer food by 
mouth for the first 2 months that the 
turtle was in care. However, many snap-
ping turtles refuse to eat while in care, 
especially when they cannot be in deep 
water while healing from some injuries. 
With this low likelihood of eating in cap-
tivity, we generally place a tube surgi-
cally while the animal is under anesthe-
sia for fracture repair. These tubes enter 
the esophagus through the right side 
of the lower neck and terminate in the 
stomach. We can then use critical care 
diets to feed the turtles until they begin 
eating on their own. The feeding tubes 
can also be used to provide the turtle 
with pain medications and antibiotics. 
Having the feeding tube available to 
the staff greatly limits pain and muscle 
damage to the turtle since they would 
require injections into the muscle every 
few days without it. It also makes treat-
ments safer for the staff as the danger-
ous biting end can be avoided. 
   Turtles are given pain medications and 

ABOVE:  Turtle after 4-5 weeks of rehabilitation, 
his mandible well on the way to full recovery.
Photo by Jessica Andersen

antibiotics, at least for the first few weeks, 
so that they can heal as comfortably as 
possible and to help prevent infections.  
After a few months of healing, the external 
fixator and feeding tube, 
if present, can be removed and the turtle 
can finally be released with an intact shell.
    The photo on the far left is of the turtle 
after 4-5 weeks of rehabilitation, its man-
dible well on the way to full recovery.  The 
turtle was released this June after nearly 
3 months in care!

Photo by Jessica Andersen
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RehabInteresting Cases Corner+

PEREGRINE FALCON 
FLEDGLING 
(Falco peregrinus)
    We received a Peregrine 
Falcon fledgling from Possum 
Point Power Station in Dum-
fries, Virginia. It had fallen 
from an established nest while 
trying to fledge but was unable 
to be put back up to safety. The 
Power Station personnel con-
tacted a biologist who works 
with the Center for the Conser-
vation of Biology (at the Col-
lege of William and Mary) to 
help boost the populations of 
Peregrine Falcons in Virginia. 
    This biologist was interested 
in placing the bird in a “hack” 
site in Shenandoah County 
with a few other fledgling fal-

cons. The process of “hacking” 
involves placing fledglings in a 
protective nest box. Biologists 
will feed them daily for 10-15 
days until the box is opened 
and the birds are released. 
Food is provided until they are 
consistently hunting on their 
own. This management pro-
cess is important because the 
population in the mountainous 
areas of Virginia isn’t yet self-
sustaining.
    The biologist contacted 
BRWC to see if we could care 
for the falcon until it could be 
transported to the hack site.  
Of course, BRWC happily 
obliged to help with this con-
servation effort!  
    Peregrine Falcons were 
extirpated from Virginia in the 
1960s due to the extensive use 
of the pesticide DDT, which 
contaminated and compro-
mised the viability of their 
eggs. Around 1975, the U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service devel-
oped a Federal Recovery Plan 
to help propagate Peregrine 
Falcons back into the wild.
Photo by Jessica Andersen 

 Stories by Jessica Andersen

LESSER SCAUP 
(Aythya affinis) 
   Three interesting water-
fowl species came in for care 
this spring.  A male Lesser 
Scaup was brought to us in 
March after it was found 
near a road, down and easily 
caught. It was suspected 
that this duck had been 
struck by a car, possibly 
while resting at Shenandoah 
University’s ponds while 
migrating north. On intake, 
there were no injuries 
found, but he was skinny 
and subdued during the 
exam, showing no fight or 
aggression toward BRWC 
staff rehabilitators. He was 
in care for two months, 
slowly putting on weight as 
he was tube-fed four times 
a day until he was eating 
enough on his own to main-
tain his weight. In May, he 
was released on the Shenan-
doah River to continue his 
migration.
Photo by Dr. Jen Riley

Diving Birds

RUDDY DUCK 
(Oxyura jamaicensis) 
    A male Ruddy Duck was 
found at a water treatment 
plant, depressed and easy 
to catch. It was suspected 
that the bird collided with 
one of the buildings while 
migrating through our area 
and thus was unable to 
continue its journey. Blood 
was found on one wing, 
but no major wounds or 
injuries were discovered 
during the initial exam. 
    As it perked up, however, 
it developed torticollis, a 
neurologic head tilt. Dur-
ing its stay at the Center, 
this duck underwent daily 
physical therapy and tube 
feedings to maintain weight 
as the head tilt prevented 
self-feeding.  After nearly 
three months of care, the 
patient was holding its 
head normally, acting like 
a normal Ruddy Duck, 
and was finally ready for 
release in early August.
Photo by Kim Freid

ALBINO GROUNDHOG 
(Marmota monax)
    This groundhog was brought to 
us after a dog attack. As you can 
tell by its unusual coloration, it’s an 
albino, a congenital genetic abnor-
mality that affects the production of 
melanin in the skin or hair. Without 
melanin, there’s no pigment. With-
out pigment, you can see the blood 

vessels just below the tissues, making the skin a pink color 
under the white hair. The eyes also appear red, as the blood ves-
sels are all that can be seen without a pigmented iris. A rare and 
exciting sight here at the Center!
Photo by Dr. Jen Riley 

LEFT:  Release of the fully 
recovered Lesser Scaup on 
the Shenandoah River.
Photo by Erin Balser
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MALLARD EGGS
(Anas platyrhynchos) 
    A rare opportunity oc-
curred this spring when a 
Frederick County Animal 
Control officer found a 
dead female Mallard on a 
nest of eggs. Though we 

normally don’t incubate 
eggs because they have 
specific incubation require-
ments unique to each spe-
cies, one egg on the scene 
was found broken with 
a fully developed duck-
ling inside. Therefore, we 
decided to move forward 
with the incubation as they 
were so close to hatching. 
The next morning, when 
we arrived at the BRWC, we 
were greeted with the high-
pitched peeping of Mallard 
ducklings!  These ducklings 
were raised at the Center 
and released as a group at 
the end of June.

Hills are Alive!

HORNED GREBE 
(Podiceps auritus) 
    A Horned Grebe also 
made its way to BRWC 
this year after accidentally 
landing on a wet roof that 
probably looked like a lake 
from the cloudy sky above. 
Like loons, these birds can-
not take off from the ground 
but instead require signifi-
cant stretches of water to 
achieve flight. When they 
mistake wet surfaces or 
parking lots for a lake, they 
can become badly injured 
or unable to resume flight. 
Luckily, this grebe had 
minimal abrasions and no 
fractures. It was released in 
just two days. 

   Fun fact: These adorable 
little grebes do not always 
get along with Ruddy 
Ducks in the wild. Horned 
Grebes will sometimes 
harass Ruddy Ducks by at-
tacking them from under-
water, a behavior known as 
submarining.
Photo by Dr. Jen Riley

Saturday, September 16 | Montevento | Berryville, VA

9   ~Save the Date! ~

Egg photos by Jessica Andersen

Photo by Jessica Andersen

Photo by Haenna Lee

2017 Soirée

This annual event will provide funds for caging and annual operations of the Center.

Be prepared for a night of beautiful landscapes, wildlife surprises, local food, 
and a special guest appearance.  More than the animals will be wild!

Space is Limited | For more information contact Franny Crawford at franny@blueridgewildlifectr.org

BLUE RIDGE WILDLIFE CENTER INVITES YOU TO

ss
The home of our Honorary Chairs Dr. Laura Dabinett and Dr. Russell McKelwayc

c
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    We have 15 interns with us this 
summer from diverse areas and back-
grounds. We could not raise over 1,000 
orphans without their help. During their 
internship, they will learn everything 
from wildlife-human conflict resolution 
to husbandry and natural history of 
our native wildlife. We make sure they 
see all aspects of the Center—they will 
assist the vet, help with rehabilitation, 

    Our seventh annual Baby Shower 
event held this past June was a huge 
success!  Our deepest thanks go out to 
over 400 people who attended the event, 
bringing enough “gifts”—much needed 
supplies—to fill a large horse trailer. 
These items, such as dog and cat food, 
baby food, paper towels, and bleach are 
used to help the Center raise over 1,000 
orphaned wild animals a year. 
    The highlights of the day included 
wildlife face painting, a raffle, and face-
to-face meetings with our educational 
ambassadors, including Beeker the 
Striped Skunk. We hope that you and 
your family were able to attend and 
thank you to all of our volunteers who 
helped put this event together.  And spe-
cial thanks to Boyd’s Nest for providing 
their delicious BBQ plates and hot dogs 
for the kids.  
    If you were unable to make the event 
and would still like to donate, please 
feel free to call the Center to schedule a 
donation drop off. 

Baby Shower

Summer 
Interns

rescues, and releases, be camp coun-
selors at our summer camp, and attend 
education programs. We thank them for 
spending their summer with us!
    Our 2017 summer interns are:  Eliza-
beth Barber, graduated Virginia Poly-
technic Institute and State University; 
Jenna Chappell, Bridgewater College; 
Leah Dunston, Ohio State University; 
Kim Freid, Tufts Cummings School of 
Veterinary Medicine; Emma Gillies, 
McGill University; Mackenzie Guen-
ther, University of Mary Washington; 
Aubrey Lasche, University of Iowa; 
Haena Lee, Midwestern University; 

Caroline Moody, Virginia Polytechnic 
Institute and State University; Hanna 
Moreland, Viking Capstone Project at 
Loudon Valley High School; Natassia 
Podgorski, George Mason University; 
Jill Spuria, Shepherd University; Juse-
lyn Tupik, College of William and Mary.
    We also thank our supporters that are 
housing some of our full-time interns! 
Thank you Lisa and Bob Goshen, Karen 
Jackley, Vicky Newell, Andrew Stifler 
and Nicky Perry, and Dr. Jen Riley and 
Mike Oak. 

Wildlife Discovery Camp
    The Wildlife Discovery Camp is over for the summer, but 
what a blast!  Campers flocked to the Center’s Ronald M. 
Bradley Learning Center for four weeks of science, fun 
activities, nature walks, and animal encounters.  Each of 
the two one-week sessions for each age group were filled 
with returning campers as well as fresh faces, eager to 
learn about 
raptors, 

pond life, tracking, habitats, and 
the science of rehabilitation. 
    Our thanks to Ms. Kristi Titus 
and Ms. Abbey Bierman for their 
wonderful job as this summer’s 
camp directors.  Photos by Dr. Jen Riley

ABOVE:  Jill Spuria examining a fecal sample from 
our Red Fox patients.  Photo by Dr. Jen Riley

LEFT:  Kim Freid treating an American Toad patient.
Photo by Dr. Jen Riley
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The following donors accepted the call to be among the first to join our annual Society of Wildlife Guardians with 
gifts of $500 and above.  This group led the charge to help the Blue Ridge Wildlife Center provide quality care for our 
wildlife patients, and present educational programs that encourage students, children, families, and adults to learn 
more about our native wild animals and their habitat and environment.  We thank each of you for your generous sup-
port.  (*NOTE:  This effort was launched on December 9, 2016.  Several donors pledged in 2016 and paid in 2017.  We 
are listing all the charter donors here (through February 2017).  In subsequent Annual Reports, we will list only those 
who paid in the reporting year.)

Society of Wildlife Guardians 
2016* Charter Members

SOCIETY OF 
WILDLIFE GUARDIANS
Mrs. Victoria Bendure and 
   Mr. Matt Sheedy 
*Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Bradley
The Brennan Family Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry F. Byrd III 
Clarke County Equine Alliance
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Christman Jr. 
Darcy S. Cors Foundation 
Dun Foundation 
*Mr. and Mrs. Robinson M. Duncan 
*The Andrew U. Ferrari Foundation 
Mr. Adam Foster 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Francis 
T. J. Guarriello Family Foundation

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Galbraith
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gewirz 
*Dr. and Mrs. C. Robert Goshen 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Henderson 
Ms. Ellen W. Hill 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Hougham 
Mr. Hershel Kleinberg 
Mrs. Judith Landes
Mrs. Barbara S. McAleer 
*Dr. and Mrs. Russell B. McKelway 
*Mr. and Mrs. Michael Morency
Mr. Andrew T. C. Stifler and 
   Mrs. Nicole H. Perry 
*Brig. Gen. (Ret.)+ and 
   Mrs. Neal T. Robinson 
Mr. Matthew J. Sheedy 

*Mr. and Mrs. John Staelin
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Veatch 
Mrs. Laurie Volk 
The Clara Weiss Fund 
Mrs. Margaret R. White 

*denotes Leadership Circle gifts 
of $5,000 and above
+Deceased

2016 ONLY
Mrs. Victoria Bendure and 
   Mr. Matt Sheedy
Mr. Matthew J. Sheedy
The Clara Weiss Fund
*The Andrew U. Ferrari Foundation

The following alphabetical list includes all donors to our Annual Fund through our Newsletter, Animal Admissions, 
Monthly Giving Program, and other gifts that support our day-to-day operations.  The BRWC receives no government 
funding and relies solely on individual gifts and foundation grants.  The BRWC relies on you to support the work of 
rescue, rehabilitation, and education.  We cannot exist without your yearly unrestricted gifts.  Elsewhere in this issue, 
we list the 2016 charter gifts to the Society of Wildlife Guardians.  Those donors are also listed here alphabetically.  
From all our patients and Education Ambassadors, and from the children who hear their stories and aspire to be 
Wildlife Guardians, THANK YOU!

Annual Giving 2016

ANNUAL GIVING
Mr. and Mrs. Roger W. Aaron
Mr. Carlos Abbud
Mrs. Mary Abel-Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Ables
Ms. Patricia Abrams
Ms. Lisa Lang Abramson
Ms. Rebecca Adams
Advanced Contracting
Ms. Patsy A. Aikey and 
   Mr. Harry E. Harris, Jr.
Mrs. Vickie Ainsworth
Mr. John M. Albaugh
Alexandra Albright
Ms. Babette Alliger
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Ambrose
Mr. and Mrs. Scott S. Andrae
Animal Rescue Fund

Ms. Edith Appleton
Ms. Debbie Arbogast
Arcadia Partners
Mr. Eric Arkfeld
Jess Arndt
Mr. Richard Ashbacker
G. Atkinson
Dr. Anne Bacon
Mrs. Susan C. Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Baker
Ms. Renee Baker
Ms. Linda Baker
Ms. Lauren Baker
Mr. Paul Bakos
Mr. Robert Ballard
Ms. Alexandra Balin
Mr. Brett Baney
Bank of Clarke County

Col. and Mrs. Wayne E. Barker
Mr. Chris Barltrop
Mr. and Mrs. Paul W. Barnett
Mr. Richard Barnsback
Mr. Richard Barnsback
Mr. Malcolm Barr
Ms. Kimberly Basinger
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Bates
Ms. Beverly Beach
Mr. Ben Bealor
Mrs. Carolyn Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Kennth Beckstrom
Ms. Catherine Belch
Mrs. Victoria Bendure and 
   Mr. Matt Sheedy
Ms. Laura Bierman
Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Bishop
Ms. Denise Blake

Ms. Gina Blake
Ms. Pam Blankenship
Mr. and Mrs. David Blevins
Mr. and Mrs. James Blundell
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas F. Boag
Mr. Gregory Bodoh
Mr. Gabriel Boie
Mrs. Sue M. Bonnett
Ms. Kelly Borkowski
Mrs. Robina Rich Bouffault
Mr. Shawn David Bowen
James L. and Mary J. Bowman Trust
Mr. Nicholas Brady
Ms. Marilyn Brainard
Mr. Chad Braunduin
The Brennan Family Foundation
Mr. Detri Brewer
Ms. Cindy Bright

Mr. and Mrs. Harry F. Byrd III
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Christman Jr.
Darcy S. Cors Foundation
Dun Foundation
*Mr. and Mrs. Robinson M. Duncan
Mr. Adam Foster
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Francis
T. J. Guarriello Family Foundation
Ms. Ellen W. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Hougham
Mrs. Judith Landes
Mrs. Barbara S. McAleer
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Veatch

Every effort has been made to provide an accurate listing of donors to all categories.  We apologize in advance for any errors or omissions.  
Please contact Franny Crawford (franny@blueridgewildlifectr.org) with any comments.
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Mrs. Stuart Brown
Ms. Patsy Buckner
Ms. Erika Buhrman
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Bullock
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Burke, III
Ms. Tami Burnot
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Buzzoni
Ms. Nancy Byrd
Mr. and Mrs. Harry F. Byrd, III
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Cady
Ms. Volare Cairns
Mr. and Mrs. C. Spencer Cake
Mr. Aaron Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick L. Canby
Mrs. Katherine G. McLeod
Mr. Joseph Capone
Ms. Stephanie Carlson
Ms. Maggie Carlson
Ms. Carol Carnes
Ms. Katelyn Carpentier
Mrs. Arden Carroll. 
Mrs. John Carter
Mrs. Alma Carter
Dr. and Mrs. Maurice F. Casey
Mrs. Jane Caspar
Mr. and Mrs. Brett S. Cass
Ms. Monique Caudill
Mr. and Mrs. Warren R. Cayce
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Cerasi
Mr. Bob Chanes
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Chaplin
Mr. Jack Chapman
Ms. Jenny Chapman
Ms. Erin Chapman
Mr. and Mrs. Kennth Childs
Dr. and Mrs. Lionel Chisholm
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Christman, Jr.
Mr. Philip Church
Mrs. Beth Cioni
Ms. Sue Clement
Ms. Leslie Clift
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin P. Collins
Combined Federal Campaign
Ms. Kelly Compher
Mr. John Compton
Mr. and Mrs. David Condon
Ms. Cheryl Conrad
Ms. Lauren Conrad
Mr. Peter J. Cook
Ms. Kelly Cook
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Corcoran
Mr. Steve Core
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Corker
Mrs. Janet Corneal
Darcy S. Cors Foundation
Mr. Daniel Courain and 
   The Parco Company
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Cox
Mr. Glenn A Craig
Mr. John W. Crawford
Mr. John Cullom
Mr. and Mrs. Holland M. Daniels
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Dart
Mr. Frank Davido
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Davis
Ms. Diane Davis
Ms. Robin Debow
Mrs. David DeGive
Ms. Heather Dellagardelle

Ms. Martha Dempsey
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Dentel
Mr. Josh Derry
Ms. Teree Diamond
Mr. Larry Dinisio
Mr. and Mrs. Steven DiPietro
Ms. Elizabeth Dixon
Mr. and Mrs. Tupper H. Dorsey
Ms. Christine Dowell
Ms. Jeanne Duffie
Dun Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Robinson M. Duncan
Ms. Rachel Durbin
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Early
Ms. Donna Eastridge
Mr. Bruce Eaton
Ms. Catherine E. Lemmon
Mr. David Edwards
Ms. Melinda Elliott
Ms. Amy Ellis
Mr. Mark D. Emcot
Ms. Karen Ermert
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Eskildsen
Exxon Mobil Foundation
Mr. Christopher Fay
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Feeney
The Andrew U. Ferrari Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew U. Ferrari
Mr. Bennett Folmar
Ms. Karen Foreman
Mr. and Mrs. Brent D. Forrest
Ms. Mique Fortin
Mr. Adam Foster
Ms. Lisa Foster
Mr. Preston Fox
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Francis
Ms. Tambra L. Frank
Ms. Karen Frantz
Mr. William Nooter and 
   Ms. Elissa Free
Friends of the National Zoo
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Galbraith
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. 
   Gannon-Miller
Ms. Jayme Gentile
Mr. Wilmah M. Getchell, Jr.
Mr. Tyrone Gibson
Ms. Maria Gilroy
Mr. Terry Giroux and 
   Mrs. Barbara Keebler
Mrs. Beth Glenn
Ms. Carly Goins
Ms. Susan Goldizen
Ms. Emily Goodwin
Ms. Peggy Gordon
Dr. and Mrs. C. Robert Goshen
Mr. and Mrs. Jay O. Green
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip S. Griffin 
Mr. Tom Grohmann
The Growing Tree Learning Center
T. J. Guarriello Family Foundation
Ms. Heather Guagenti
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Guida
Dr. and Mrs. Adel Guirguis
Ms. Mary Brown Haak
Ms. Betty Hadden
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Hadder
Ms. Carol Hadlock
Ms. Denise Hahn
Mr. and Mrs. Sydney D. Hall

Ms. Crystal Hamilton
Ms. Nancy B. Hanscom
Mr. Timothy Harben
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Harrell
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Paul T. Hasse
Mr. James L. Hatcher
Mr. and Mrs Juergen Hauber
Mrs. Wendell Hawken
Mr. and Mrs. Bradley K. Haynes, Jr.
Ms. Toni Heishman
Ms. Hollie Hetz
Ms. Ellen W. Hill
The Hill School
Ms. Mary Hilleary
Ms. Sodie Hitt
Ms. Melissa Hoiles
Ms. Carolyn Holcomb and 
   Mr. John Lacey
Mrs. Janet Holderman
Ms. Lisa Holston
Mrs. Margaret Hood-Burnham
Mr. David Horan and 
   Mrs. Christina R. Russillo
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Hougham
Ms. Judi Hunt
Ms. Judy Hunter and Ms. Kathy N. Kase
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy J. Huseby
Mr. William R. Huss
Mr. and Mrs. Jayson Huston
Mr. and Mrs. F. L. Hutchison
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas W Hutzell
Mr. and Mrs. Rodney G. Ireland
Mr. Edward W. Irre, Jr
Ms. Gail Itschner
Ms. Karen Jackley
Ms. Candy N. Jackson
Mrs. Louise Jaffe
Ms. Ellen James
Jefferson Animal Hospital
Mr. and Mrs. Mark W. Jeffries
Ms. Nicole Jenkins
JKSolutions for Business, LLC
Mrs. Frauke Joergens-Mitchell and 
   Mr. Ronald Mitchell
Ms. Colleen Johnson
Ms. Megan Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S. Johnston
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Jones
Mr. Justin Jordan
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Julius
Mr. George Kalsuta
Mr. Robert Kaplan
Ms. Laurie Karnay
Mr. Steve Katz
Mr. Martin Kazmierczak
Ms. Kathleen Kearney
Mrs. Carrie Keene and 
   Ms. Evelyn Keene
Ms. Cheryl Kennedy
Mr. and Mrs. Ransom Kennicott III
Ms. Monica Kern
Mr. and Mrs. Homer E. Kerns, Jr.
Mrs. Delores Kesson
Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. King
Mr. Logan King
Mr. Hershel Kleinberg
Ms. Elizabeth Kline
Mr. Louis Knapp
Mr. Kenneth Knapp, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Calvin Knouse
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Kobilis
Ms. Nancy Kolb
Ms. Sharon Kravetz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kravetz
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Kuhn
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Kuterbach
Mr. Gabriel Lacques
Dr. and Mrs. James C. Laidlaw
Mrs. Judith Landes
Ms. Edith Laver
Ms. Quentin Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. William Paul Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Lester Layman
Lebaron Rescue and Sanctuary
Mr. Steve Lee
Mrs. Mary Jane Lee
Ms. Jennifer Lee
Ms. Sarah Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey L. LeHew
Dr. Patricia Leinbach
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Leith
Ms. Catherine E. Lemmon
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Leonardis
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Lewis
Ms. Phyllis Light
Capt.(USN Ret.) and 
   Mrs. John Lincoln
Ms. Katie Lindsay
Mrs. Rebecca Lloyd
Mr. Jerome Loftus
Mr. Bill Long
Loudoun County Public Schools
Ms. Rebecca Lough
Mr. and Mrs. William Richard Lowe
Mr. and Mrs. Alan M. Lumb
Luminescence Foundation, Inc.
Mr. Christopher Luttrell
Ms. Barbara Lutz
Ms. Maddie Lutz
Mr. and Mrs. Hunt Lyman
Ms. Rachel E. Lynch
Mr. and Mrs. Talbot Mack
Dr. and Mrs. Matthew P. 
   Mackay-Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Mahoney, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David Mailler
Ms. Becky Manges
Mr. Marcello 
Mr. Michael March
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Markey
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Markus
Mr. Todd Marshall
Ms. Samantha Marsico
Mr. Kevin Mathews
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Maxey
Ms. Michaela Mazuchova
Mrs. Barbara S. McAleer
Mrs. Lynne McClaugherty
Dr. William McCormick
Ms. Rebekah McCormick
Mr. Shane McDonald
Mr. William McKenna
Ms. Roslyn McKerley
Mr. and Mrs. Edward F. McKnew
Ms. Katherine Gerling McLeod
Ms. Mary McLeod
Ms. Jan McPeak
Dr. and Mrs. W. David McWhorter
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Middleburg Garden Club
Mrs. Dawn Meier
Alex Merriner
Ms. Debbie Meyers
Ms. Kristina Miles and 
   Mr. Craig Gallagher
Ms. Elaine Miletta
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Miller
Ms. Erica Miller
Ms. Shery Miller
Kelly Miller
Ms. Courtney Miller
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Milleson
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Milloy
Ms. Susan F. Mills
Mr. Janice Mills
Montclair Ladies Golf Association
Mrs. Jennifer Montgomery
Mrs. Joan T. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Morelli
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Morency
Mr. and Mrs. Nathanial H. Morison, III
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Morris
The Hon. and Mrs. Norman D. Morrison
Ms. Mary Morton
Mr. and Mrs. Donald W. Moulden
E. Jayne Mumaw
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Murphy
The Honorable and 
   Mrs. Ronald L. Napier
Mr. Ari Nasser
Ms. Sharon Neal
Neall Family Charitable Foundation
The Nelson Family Trust
Elizabet Nelson
Mrs. Janet Nesslerodt
Mr. Nigel Rourke and 
   Ms. Laura Starego
Ms. Gale Newlin
Mr. and Mrs. John Nichol
Ms. Jennifer Nichols
Ms. Mary Nicholson
Mr. and Mrs. Derek W. Nickerson
Ms. Amy Noreuil
Ms. Lisa Norton
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Nuzzo
Ms. Sara Ohlidal
Mr. and Mrs. George Ohrstrom
Ms. Diane Oleksia
Omps Garage, Inc.
Mr. James Ord
Ms. Jocelyn Orndorff
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Ostrander
Ms. Helen Owen
Mr. Bob Peavey
Ms. Rossanna Pebler
Mr. Tylir Penton
Mr. and Mrs. Gary V. Peterson
Ms. Karen Phillips
Mr. William Phillips
Ms. Dana Pickles
Ms. Lissette Pippy
Ms. Beth Plentovich
Mr. Stephen Polachek
Mr. and Mrs. Russell E. Pomeroy
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Pope, Jr.
Ms. Alice Porter
Ms. Claudine Powis
Ms. Marilyn Price

Ms. Nan Pruitt
Ms. Jennifer Quaglio
Ms. Paula Rabkin
Ms. Geraldine J. Ragland
Mrs. Sandra Ramey
Mr. Gordon Rathbun
Ms. Rebecca Rayburn
Ms. Marjorie  Reeder
Ms. Donna Reeves
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth D. Reid
Mr. Joseph S. Reiff
Ms. Christina Reisinger
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Riccio
Mr. Paul Richard
Ms. Doris Richardson
Mrs. Mary Scully Riley
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Riley
William Rinker
Ms.Stephanie G. Roan
Ms. Deborah Robbins
Ms. Naomi Rocha
Ms. Rose Rogers
Mrs. Andrea Ross
Mr. and Mrs. David J Roux
Drs. Margit Royal and 
   Jerald F. Wolford
Ms. Shelby Ruby
Mr. Daniel Ruggles
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle W. Rush
Dr. Andrea L. Russell
Brig. Gen. (Ret.) and 
   Mrs. Eugene B. Russell
Ms. Kathy Russell
Makcum Rxho
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick R. Ryan
Ms. Grace Sage
Ms. Mary Sallette
Ms. Peggy Sanders
Ms. Amisha Savalia
Ms. Michelle Schwartz
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Schwartz
Dr. and Mrs. M. Roy Schwarz
Ms. Stacie Scully
Ms. Jamie Sebby
Ms. Malia Shaffer
Ms. Emma Shanabrook
Mr. Mike Sharples
Mr. Matthew J. Sheedy
Ms. Jacquelyn Sheehan
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis M. Sherman
Mr. David Sherman
Mrs. Janet R. Simpson and 
   Mrs. Stephen H. Brereton
Mr. and Mrs.  Bruce Smart
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Smart
Ms. Tabatha Smelser
Marguita H. and Lane A. Smith
Mr. Kenneth Smith
Ms. Jennifer Smith
Ms. Brenda Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Steven J. Smith
Ms. Dena Smith
Smithwick Farm, LLC
Ms. Alicia Souder
Ms. Wendy Spangler
Ms. Heather Sparks
Mr. and Mrs. Donald G. Specht
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Specht
Ms. Betty Speck
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Stanton

Ms. Tracey Stapleton
Mrs. Loudell Staunton
Ms. Marta Ann Steane
The Stern Foundation
Mr. Sidney L. Stern, II
Mrs. Sara Stern
Ms. Susan Stich
Ms. Debra Stimpson
Stonehall Farm
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Stromberg
Mrs. Bess Stuart and 
   Mr. Marcus Zechini
Mr. Garnell Stultz
Ms. Zooey Stultz-Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Stuter
Mr. and Mrs. William S. Talley
Mr. David Taylor
Teespring LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip S. Thomas
Ms. Barbara S. Thomas and 
   Ms. Penelope G. Ritter
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip S. Thomas
Mr. James Thompson
Mrs. Cathy Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Gary L. Tidwell
Ms. Toni Tinsley
Ms. Kristi Titus
Mrs. Dorothy Titus
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Tooley
Ms. Sandra Touchstone
Ms. Susan Traetta-Legg
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Trenary
Andrew Trexler
Ms. Michele Trufant and 
   Mr. Thurston B. Willis
Mr. George Truslow
Mr. Vernon Underwood and 
   Mrs. Carol L. Schiebel
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Van Metre
Mr. and Mrs. John Vandenberg
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Veatch
Mr. and Mrs. Fred G. Viers
Mr. Fred Viers
Ms. Lynn Volkmann
Mrs. Bonnie Wald and 
   Mr. Michael A. Jawar
Ms. Louise D. Wallace
The John W. Warner, IV 
   Foundation, Inc.
Warren County Isaac Walton League
Mrs. David Weber
The Clara Weiss Fund
Mrs. Martha Weiss
Dr. Bruce Welch and 
   Mrs. Teresa Miller
Mr. Rupert P. Werner
Mr. David Whelan
Ms. Wanda Whitacre and 
   Ms. Debra J. Whitacre
Mrs. Jean White
Bonnie White
Ms. Andrea Whitlock
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Whritenour
Mr. Derek Widmayer
Mr. James Widzinski
Wild Birds Unlimited
Mr. Lewis S. Wiley
Mr. and Mrs. David Williams
Mrs. Susan Williams and 
   Mr. Dean Griffith

In Honor or 
Memory Of 
For Ronald M. Bradley 
Learning Center			 
The Brennan Family Foundation	
			 
In honor of Barbara and Andy Ferrari	
Mr. Timothy Harben			
		
In honor of Beatrice B. von Gontard’s 
commitment and dedication to the 
Blue Ridge Wildlife Center	
Medway Charitable Trust		
			 
In honor of Brig. Gen. (Ret.) 
and Mrs. Eugene B. Russell		
Dr. Andrea Russell			 
		
In honor of Charles H. Casey	 	
Mrs. Joan Lewis

In honor of Dr. Andrea Russell
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Christman, Jr.

In honor of Dr. Jen Riley and Erin 
Balser for their care of Wisdom
Mrs. Hillary Davidson

In honor of Ike Eisenhauer
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Kaplan

In honor of Kristi Titus
Ms. Zooey Stultz-Smith

In honor of Lisa Goshen
Ms. Anna Gross
			 
In honor of MacKenna’s birthday	
Mr. and Mrs. Daryl M. Bell		
			 
In honor of Monty	 		
Montclair Ladies Golf Association	
				  
In honor of Ray and Joyce Padgett	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Morelli		
			 
In honor of Robert Paul		
Ms. Claudia Gulmage		
Mrs. Ladan Paul			 
		
In honor of Ronnie Martinez	 	
Mr. and Mrs. William Hicks		
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Mr. and Mrs. Brett C. Williams
Col. Herbert D. Williams
Mr. Bob Williams
Dr. and Mrs. Curtis A. Winter
Ms. Sharon Wood
Mr. Tom Wood
Ms. Rita Wood
Ms. Leslie Woodzell
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Workman
Mr. David Worthington 
   and Dr. Julie Staggers
Ms. Jody Yavicoli
Ms. Kristen Yodis
Ms. Nancy Zapotocki
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In honor of Sally O. McVeigh	 	
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Standish	
				  
In honor of Susan Tooley		
Mr. and Mrs. William Hicks			 
		
In honor of Hillary Davidson and Andrea 
Russell and their commitment to the 
Blue Ridge Wildlife Center	 	
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Christman, Jr.		
			 
In honor of Jessica Andersen	 		
Mrs. David Weber				  
	
In Lieu of Birthday Gifts for Ty Diamond	 	
Mr. and Mrs. Todd A. Wills			 
Mrs. Beth Glenn				  
Ms. Lisa Norton				  
	
In memory of Kevin R. Holston		
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Gilbert		
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard K. Stark			 
St. Catherine Orthodox Church		
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Dennis			
Mr. B. Parker Hamilton			 
		
In memory of Margaret M. Hammer		
Ms. Beverly Ann Grimes			 
		
In memory of Thomas Gruenther		
Mr. and Mrs. George Gruenther

Each year the Baby Shower encourages donors to bring gifts in support of  our 
growing Baby Season at the BRWC.  From March through August, many babies of all 
native species pass through our doors.  We use our Baby Shower as a time to collect 
items that help us feed, house,  and care for our patients.  We also offer educational 
programs for the children and plenty to do for families who want to learn more 
about our native wildlife.  Thank you for your generous support of these young 
patients.  Your help gives them a chance to return to the wild.

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald D. Anderson
LTC (Ret) and Mrs. Gregory D. Ayres
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Aylor III
Bank of Clarke County
Ms. Tammy Beale
Mr. and Mrs. David Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Blasy
Mr. and Mrs. C. Spencer Cake
Mr. and Mrs. Calvin C. Coolidge
Mr. William Aiton and 
   Mrs. Patricia M. Dailey
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Doucette
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew J. Drabczyk
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carl Evans
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Gaines Jr
Dr. and Mrs. C. Robert Goshen
Ms. Stacy Gundrum

Mrs. Joyce Hamman
Ms. Janet Gongola
Ms. Toni Holloran
Ms. Stacy Gundrum
Ms. Karen Jackley
Ms. Elsie Jensen
Mr. Mark Kidwell
Mr. Louis Knapp
Mrs. Robert G. Leonard, Jr.
Ms. Virginia  Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Lucas
Mrs. Lynne McClaugherty
Mr. and Mrs. John Michael
Ms. Jayne Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Milloy
Ms. Debbie Reil
Mrs. Neal T. Robinson

In 2016 the BRWC received just over $56,000 in gifts of food, office supplies, baby nesting materials, labor, cleaning 
supplies, caging, medical supplies, and other items necessary for serving our patients.  The BRWC counts on these gifts 
of materials so necessary to our bottom line.  Without them, we would be required to raise additional dollars to under-
write these supplies.  Thank you to all of our thoughtful donors who consistently and generously bring us these goods 
and services.  We are most grateful! 

Ms. Babette Alliger
Art Saffelle General Contractor, LLC
Ms Erin Balser
Ms. Sharon G. Bassell
Ms. Denise Blake
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Bocast
Dr. Kay Briggs
Mrs. Stuart Brown
Ms. Patricia Burkhart
Cabinet & Appliance Center
Ms. Sue Clair
Mr. and Mrs. James Coats Jr.
Mr. James Coleman
Cochrans Lumber
Ms. Frances W. Crawford 
Ms. Stacy Crouch
Ms. Mary Beth Crider
Mrs. Hillary Davidson
Ms. Holly DeCovny
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Dentel
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Eisenhauer
Mr. Robert “Ike” Eisenhauer
Ms. Alexandra Entner
The Flying Fingers of the Village 
   at Orchard Ridge

Mr. David Roberts
Mr. Adam Robinson
Brooke and Caitlin Rosenberg
Dr. Andrea L. Russell
Ms. Kathy Russell
Mrs. Carolyn Russell
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Saladini
Ms. Jacquelyn Sheehan
Mr. and Mrs.  Russell D. Slifer
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Sperry, II
Ms. Wendy Spangles
Mr. Josh Taylor
Ms. Kristi Titus
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Vollmerhausen
Ms. Kim Weaver
Ms. Jane Whitney
Mr. and Mrs. Brett C. Williams

Mr. and Mrs. Joshua V. Fox
Frederick County Esther Boyd 
   Animal Shelter
Ms. Barb Freund
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Galbraith
Ms. Jayme Gentile
Ms. Jamie George
Elizabeth Gill
Girl Scout Troup 40205
Dr. and Mrs. C. Robert Goshen
Ms. Carolyn Greene
Mr. and Mrs. Randall K. Gross
Ms. Mary Brown Haak
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Harrell
Mr. and Mrs. William Hicks
Mr. John Hoel
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy J. Huseby
Mr. Gary Iden
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Jaffee
Ms. Nicole Jenkins
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Julius
Mrs. Carrie Keene and 
   Ms. Evelyn Keene
Mr. Mark Kidwell
Mr. Michael Liggett

Ms. Nicole Lincoln
Mrs. Rebecca Lloyd
Mr. Matt Micele
Ms. Becky Manges
Mrs. Lori Mackintosh
Mammoth Office Furniture - PMK
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Manuel
Ms. Lynelle McFarland
Ms. Sara J. McAfee
Ms. Kristina Miles and 
   Mr. Craig Gallagher
Long Branch Plantation
Mr. Dennis Molden
Mrs. Lisa Murphy
Ms. Diane Murray
Ms. Lynda Neas
Ms. Karen O’Neil
Mr. Charles Painter
Ms. Mellissa Persil
Mr. and Mrs. Luke Phillips
Ms. Alice Poulter
Powhatan School - Girls On 
   The Run
Ms. Marilyn Price
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Riley

Ms. Katherine Rohe
RTS Group, LLC
Ms. Barbara Schirmacher
Ms. Sue Shimel
Mr. Sam Smith
Ms. Heather Sparks
Mrs. Elizabeth Starnes
Ms. Joanne Stapleton and 
   Ms. Synthia Rittler
Ms. Susan Starr
Ms. Linda Stranza
Ms. Stacy Talbott
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Tobias
Tri-County Feeds
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service - 
   National Conservation 
   Training Center
Mrs. Julie Wooten
Dr. Bruce Welch and 
   Mrs. Teresa Miller
Mrs. Jean White
Mr. Bob Williams
Mrs. Sherry Wise
Ms. Lori Wolfe
Mr. and Mrs. William Wright

Baby Shower 2016

Gifts-In-Kind 2016
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Where the Wild Things Are 2016 Gala
We thank all those who were patrons, sent donations, attended the event, bid generously 
on our campus improvements or purchased wonderful educational excursions.  We broke 
all records and raised nearly $200,000.  Special thanks to Beatrice and Adie von Gontard 
who so generously underwrote the event and provided Clydesdale Carriage Rides, won-
derful wild flowers, and the special location that is Oxbow Farm.

Mrs. Mary Mills Abel-Smith
Mr. John B. Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Akre, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Ambrust
LTC (Ret) and Mrs. Gregory D. Ayres
Ms. Leslie M. Babus
Mrs. Susan C. Bailey
Ms. Linda Baker
Bank of Clarke County
Mr. Malcolm Barr
Ms. Barbara Batterton
Mr. and Mrs. H. K. Benham
Dr. and Mrs. Andrew Bishop
Ms. Patricia L. Booker
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Bradley
Mr. and Mrs. Landon Butler
Mr. Matt Cahir
Mr. and Mrs. C. Spencer Cake
Drs. Terri and Richard Catlett
Kathryn Clark Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Calvin C. Coolidge
Mr. and Mrs. W. Carey Crane III
Mr. Dallas Croft
Ms. Diana Cummings
Dr. Laura N. Dabinett and 
   Dr. Russell McKelway
Mr. and Mrs. J. Bradley Davis
Mr. and Mrs. James G. Davis
Mr. Henry Cleaves Day, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. R. Kevin Dougherty

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Downing
Mr. and Mrs. Coe Eldredge
Ms. Cary Embury
Farland Capital, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Mazen Farouki
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew U. Ferrari
Ms. Mary Finlay
Mrs. Dielle Fleischmann
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Gale
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Galbraith
Dr. Matthew B. Gavin and 
   Mrs. Holidae Hayes
Dr. and Mrs. C. Robert Goshen
Mr. Ted Guariello and 
   Ms. Sandra Espinoza
Mrs. Margaret Guirguis
Hampton Foundation
Ms. Gertrude Hechl
Mrs. Leslie Gay Henkel
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Hesse
Mrs. Janet Holderman
Ms. Nancy P. Hubbard
Humane Farm Animal Care
Ms. Linda Huntington
Mr. and Mrs. William Janes
Kysela Pere et Fils
Mr. Lance LeClair and 
   Ms. Joanne Gelarden
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Leith
Mrs. Marjorie Lewis

Mrs. Mayada A. Logue
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Marlow
Mrs. Jacqueline B. Mars
Mrs. Barbara S. McAleer
Dr. Russell B. McKelway
Medway Charitable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Morency
Mr. Paul Nichols
Mr. and Mrs. David Norman
Ms. Barbara Pennington
Mrs. Jean Perin
Mr. and Mrs. William Petersen
Mrs. Nicole H. Perry and 
   Mr. Andrew T.C. Stifler
Mrs. Anne Randolph
Dr. and Mrs. Frank Reuling
Mrs. Althea Richards
Brig. Gen. (Ret.)+ and 
   Mrs. Neal T. Robinson
Mrs. Sue Ross
Brig. Gen. (Ret.) and 
   Mrs. Eugene Russell
Mrs. Linda Ross and 
   Mr. Thomas Gibbs
Mr. and Mrs. Cary Scarborough
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Schutte
Mr. and Mrs. J. Don Shockey
Mr. and Mrs. Rucker Slater
Ms. Susan Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Mark A. H. Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Smith 
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Spensley
Mr. John Staelin and 
   Mrs. Elizabeth Locke
Mrs. Sara Stern
Mr. Andrew T. C. Stifler
Mrs. Doris B. Stimpson
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Sweet
Mr. Keith Thaw
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip S. Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. George Thompson
Mr. Vernon Underwood and 
   Mrs. Carol L. Schiebel
Mr. Frederic B. Underwood
Valley Drilling Corp of VA
Mr. and Mrs. Albert G. Van Metre, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne VanSant
Mr. and Mrs. Adalbert A. von Gontard
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Walde
Ms. Virginia Warner
Ms. Nicole V. Watson and 
   Mr. Jason E. Paterniti
Mr. Karel Wennink
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Wheelwright
Mrs. Debora Williams
Dr. and Mrs. William H. Wolf
Mr. and Mrs. Peter H. S. Wood

Photo by Rick Foster
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Campaign to Build a New Wildlife Center
The following list includes all donors to the capital campaign to build the new BRWC facility.  How can we ever thank 
each one of you for the incredibly generous support provided for this building project.  We are close to the end of the 
campaign.  With $200,000 left to go, we still have naming opportunities to offer you for your genrous gifts.  
Help us finish the campaign!  Thank you for your generosity!

For further information about how you can help complete the capital campaign, contact Christopher Scott, Executive 
Director at chris@blueridgewildifectr.org or call (540) 837-9000.  

Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Akre, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. B. Scott Arthur
LTC (Ret) and Mrs. Gregory D. Ayres
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Bradley
Aoife Brazil
Mrs. Stuart Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas T. Byrd
Mrs. Beverley Byrd and 
   Mrs. Keith Harrington
Mr. and Mrs. Harry F. Byrd, III
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Cady
Mr. and Mrs. C. Spencer Cake
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Chaplin
Ms. Frances W. Crawford
Ms. Susanne Cummings
Dr. Laura N. Dabinett and 
   Dr. Russell McKelway
Mrs. Hillary Davidson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Edmonds
Mr. and Mrs. C Gregory Ellison
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew U. Ferrari

Mr. David Freese
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Freese
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas T. Gilpin
Dr. and Mrs. C. Robert Goshen
Ms. Page Allen Groseclose
Ms. Elizabeth Guarisco
Ms. Carol Hadlock
Dr. and Mrs. Charles Hagan
Mr. Scott Hoeksema
Mrs. Anne Keddy-Hector and 
   Mr. Dean P. Hector
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Kempson
Mr. and Mrs. Kelly Kincannon
Mrs. Judith Landes
Mr. and Mrs. A.Mackay-Smith, Jr
Dr. and Mrs. Matthew P. Mackay-Smith
Mrs. Jacqueline B. Mars
Ms. Wendy Masuhr
Mrs. Sandy More
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Morency
Mr. and Mrs. George Ohrstrom

Mr. Andrew T. C. Stifler and 
   Mrs. Nicole H. Perry
Mrs. Sharon Phipps
Mrs. Mary Scully Riley
Ms.Sandra Ritenour
Brig. Gen. (Ret.)+ and 
   Mrs. Neal T. Robinson
Brig. Gen. (Ret.) and 
   Mrs. Eugene B. Russell
Mrs. Mary B. Schwab
Dr. and Mrs. Mark A. H. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. John Staelin
Mr. Sidney L. Stern, II
Mr. Andrew T. C. Stifler
Mrs. Gina Sullivan and 
   Mr. Steve Surber, II
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Voelkel
Mrs. Laurie Volk
Mr. and Mrs. Adalbert A. von Gontard
Mrs. Anne Watkins

Mr. and Mrs.  Jeffrey Weiss
Mrs. Margaret R. White

FOUNDATIONS AND ASSOCIATIONS
Animal Rescue Fund
Bosack & Kruger Foundation
The Brennan Family Foundation
Clarke County Equine Alliance
Elizabeth C Clark Foundation
Dun Foundation
The Andrew U. Ferrari Foundation
Greenway Garden Club
Hillsdale Fund
The Hillsdale Fund
Lazar Foundation
Medway Charitable Trust
Morgan Standley Global Impact Fund
Neall Family Charitable Foundation
Wise Foundation

Photo by Tricia Booker
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TAIL END

Every summer, we receive 
many skunk orphans and even 
more phone calls from people 
concerned that skunks may 
be orphaned. Once they have 
their eyes open and are mostly 
coordinated on their feet, 
young skunks start exploring 
the world just outside of their 
den.  Mom is often nearby at 
this age, even though you may 
not see her.  Unless the babies 
seem in distress, injured, or 
lethargic, it’s always best to 
leave them to be taken care of 
by their mother.

Skunk 
Orphan

Photo by Jessica Andersen
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